FRANCONIA PLANNING BOARD
June 10, 2013
Members Present: 
Brian Williams, Mary Grote, Dick Reinhold, Mark Hesler, Lydia Cumbee & Thad Presby. 

Other Attendees:  Joe Nelson 
A regular meeting of the Franconia Planning Board was held on Monday, June 10, 2013 at the Franconia Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM. 

Thad Presby recused himself from the hearing.

Public Hearing Joe Nelson – The Planning Board reviewed the application from Joe Nelson for a minor subdivision in McKenzie Woods Rd. Map 22 Lot11-1 & Map 22 Lot 11-2 to create a 5 acre & 8 acre parcel with driveways from two separate locations.  The Board went through the checklist and all was in order minus the mylar which Mr. Nelson would produce within the next few days.  Lydia Cumbee made a motion that the application be accepted with the condition of mylar being produced.  Brian Williams seconded it and the application was accepted.

Approval of Minor Subdivision – The Board opened the Public meeting to vote on approval of the Minor Subdivision.  Brian Williams made a motion to approve the minor subdivision and Lydia Cumbee seconded it.  The minor subdivision was approved.

Approval of April 29th Minutes:  Thad Presby made a motion to accept the April 29th minutes as written.  Lydia Cumbee seconded it and the minutes were approved.
Approval of May 13th Minutes:  Lydia Cumbee made a motion to accept the May 13th minutes as written.  Brian Williams seconded it and the minutes were approved.

ZBA Hearing Review:  Lydia Cumbee reported on the ZBA hearing from May 22nd regarding the Beth Edwards Area Variance on Mountain View Road Map 24 Lots 46 & 49.  The ZBA granted the variance.  There was a lot of discussion among the Planning Board about this and some members felt that this invalidated the ordinance creating two non buildable lots.  The ZBA directed the Edwards to the Planning Board for a minor subdivision application.  The Board questioned whether they should have an attorney look at the application when it comes in.  It was decided to wait until an application was received.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

Next meeting is scheduled for June 24th.
Respectfully submitted, 

Marilyn Knowlton
Secretary
